
     If you missed the Chefs’ Brigade Dinner, you missed one heckuva 

rolickin’ hoot! This year the theme was the “Wild West” and everyone 

had an absolute blast. Over 200 people showed up in rhinestones, jeans, 

and cowboy bling! Kettle braised bison short ribs, sautéed dandelion 

greens, western s’mores with whiskey infused caramelized chocolate...the food—flat out amazing. 

Professional chefs designed and cooked hors de’ouerves & a five-course gourmet meal. It isn’t 

surprising that many said, “Best year, yet!” The silent & live auction caught many with their hands 

raised to support We Can Ride. A new live auction special ticket (“Golden Ticket”) was the talk of 

the room—there were only 100 of these Golden Tickets available, and from these only one 

winner was picked, who was then able to choose ANY ITEM off the live auction list and take it 

home! KTSP news anchor Bill Lunn returned as our host. A heartfelt special presentation was 

given by Occupational Therapist, Laura Potter, who spoke on behalf of our rider Abby and her 

family. Go ahead and mark your calendar right now:  March 6, 2016!! You won’t want to miss it! 

Chefs’ Brigade Dinner 

Tails of the Twin Cities 
S U M M E R  2 0 1 5  W C R  A N N U A L  P R I N T  N E W S L E T T E R  

U P C O M I N G  

D A T E S  

 October 10, 2015 

Harvest Horse Show          

 Starts October 10 

Cash Raffle 

 November 12, 2015           

Give to the Max   

 March 6, 2016     

Chefs’ Brigade Dinner 

 

Vinnie is a 20 year old bay Thoroughbred gelding. Vinnie had quite a career before he 

came to us. As a 7 year old Vinnie won the Rolex Kentucky Three-Day Event, then 

came to Minnesota to compete for many years. Vinnie is a hard working, brave and 

dedicated therapy horse. 

 

Domino is an 18 year old, black and white Paint gelding. Domino was a faithful 

Three Rivers Mounted Patrol horse. Domino also had a career as a trusted and 

loved trail horse. We at We Can Ride are very lucky to have such a faithful 

companion working in our herd. 

 

Thora is a14 year old dun Fjord mare. She is a very strong Fjord and has spent many 

years pulling carts for therapeutic drivers and has now come to Minnetonka. Thora is 

most recognized by her very long and flowing forelock! 

 

 

Molly is a 24 year old dun Fjord mare. She has been all over the Black Hills, South 

Dakota with her previous owner, a trail riding enthusiast. Molly was always trust-

worthy and strong on the trail. We are grateful Molly happily followed the trail to us! 

 

Diego is a 15 year old sweet Appaloosa gelding that joined us this Spring.  

His unique coloring make people give a second look and his kind 

disposition is a welcome addition. 

 

 

Bugsie is a 24 year old chestnut gelding. He is patient and very careful with his 

riders of all ages. He is always happy to greet you when you enter the barn and loves 

a scratch. 

  The Welcome Wagon 
Use Google? 

Try Goodsearch.com 

instead... 

Each search earns one 

penny for us—be sure to 

check We Can Ride in 

the charity list! 

 

Cash Raffle 

Buy tickets! 

Win cash! 
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T A I L S  O F  T H E  T W I N  C I T I E S  

Don’t put the cart before the horse. We’ve all heard this old saying, which 

reminds us to do things in the proper order. This is especially apropos for We 

Can Ride, not just because of our horses, but because of the strategic planning 

process we are currently undertaking. That process definitely reminds you that 

there is wisdom and success when you take the time to plan and do things in 

the proper sequence!  

 

Those of you who attended our annual meeting in January or the Chef’s Brigade 

Dinner in March heard me mention that We Can Ride would be embarking on 

strategic planning this Spring, and we have made good on that promise. With 

the help of Casey Breen, a strategic consultant from Escale Advisors, Hannah Steffenhagen, an enthusiastic 

and talented intern, and a dedicated Strategic Planning Steering Committee, with members representing 

volunteers, board members, donors and parents, we are making great progress towards having a finalized 

5 year strategic plan to present to the Board of Directors for approval at their October meeting.  

 

With the prospect of having to find a new WCR home, as the Hennepin County Home School expects to 

vacate their Minnetonka site within the next several years, as well as our plans to broaden our programing 

and get back to providing year round lessons, it is critical to have a well thought out plan that will guide 

our decision making and prioritization. Or as Casey likes to say, it will provide us with the roadmap to get 

us from “here” to “there.”  As this process unfolded, we have engaged other stakeholders to solicit input 

and we will continue to do so to ensure we understand the priorities of our constituencies.  If you see 

one of the members of our Steering Committee, please join me in thanking them for their sage and 

thoughtful advice and hours of commitment. They are:  Kathy Adams, Laurie Carlson, Anna Smith, Karen 

Teff, Bill Voedisch, VeeAnn Wood, Cary and Gary Zahrbock, and Mary Mitten.  The future is bright for 

WCR and we look forward to sharing our plan to ensure continued success and excellence!     

   

—Janet Hegland, WCR Board Chair 

  Strategic Plan  by Janet Hegland 

  Wishing Well 

Where do 

YOU work?  
 

 

 

 

 

Some companies will 

support nonprofits 

where you volunteer, 

support or attend!   

Let us know  

where YOU work! 

 

       
Sidepulls and bridles 

Stall bedding (shavings) 

Sensory toys 

Book case, small 

Laminator 

Printer- color, double-sided  

Cases of bottled water 

White copy paper 

Postage stamps 

Chalk paint pens 

Fly spray 

Horse fly sheets 

Digital camera 

Large English saddles 

Gifts for volunteer appreciation  

Tablet or ipad  

Laptop 

High value auction items for Chefs 

Skid Steer or Bobcat 

1) TALK ABOUT IT 

     Tell people at your work, family, church, and school about what you see at We Can Ride. Helping    

     get the word out helps in so many ways. 
 

2) MEMBERSHIP 

     Become a Member! For $45 a year, you can become a member of We Can Ride. This earns you  

     local discounts at participating businesses, 10% off all WCR items, plus the right to vote &     

     participate in our Annual Meeting—and this helps support our programs! 
 

3) DONATION    

     Consider a financial gift. As you know, We Can Ride helps riders with disabilities or special needs.   

     You may not know that more than half of our expenses are covered by generous people and  

      companies like YOU!  

  Helping Hooves 



T A I L S  O F  T H E  T W I N  C I T I E S  

For the parents of a child that is non-verbal, trying to interpret emotions and very few words can be one of their greatest 

hurdles. Although Hannah, at the age of 14, is a very social young lady she has struggled with speech and communicating with 

her family and peers. When Hannah began riding, "go-go" was the only directive Hannah could give her horse to have them 

walk-on. However, to have her horse stop she could not say the “whoa" command and was not motivated to learn it as it was 

not a preferred activity.  

 

As riding continued, Hannah slowly began to learn "walk-on" and used it frequently, while "whoa" continued to be an undesired 

command. At the end of the session, Hannah could pronounce loudly and clearly the command “walk-on.”  Not only did 

Hannah’s speech increase with riding, but her vocabulary, articulation and desire to communicate increased as well.  

 

In the spring of 2015 after only a couple of weeks into the session, Hannah spontaneously requested that her horse "whoa.”   

Hannah's mom, Karen, reported this was a huge deal because it was a "non-

Hannah preferred command," but she willingly complied.  She also has begun 

to say “trot” when prompted; trotting is one of her favorite things as she 

has the biggest smile on her face and laughs so hard you can hear her across 

the arena.  “We are all in trouble when Hannah masters saying trot!” Karen 

exclaims.   

 

Riding for Hannah allows her to gain strength, speech, social skills and skills 

for daily living in a fun, challenging and exciting environment.  Hannah now 

has an activity she enjoys so much that she has even begun to initiate 

conversations by beginning them with "horsey." Hannah’s interactions with 

her peers, volunteers and family have increased and are no longer limited by 

the inability to communicate verbally with them. Though the journey has 

been long, it has been well worth the wait to hear from Hannah!  

  Rider Spotlight: Hannah’s Voice  by Loveaya Magnus 

We Can Ride introduced a new event this year:  

The Saddle Up Sampler! On August 22 about 120 people 

joined us at Skyrock Farm in Medina on a slightly stormy 

afternoon to taste beer and wine from near and far. If 

you missed it—you missed a great time!  

 

Musician Tim Mahoney brought his guitar and performed 

while people socialized and enjoyed the venue. The 

silent auction was also very popular. The Bones Brothers 

had fantastic food available and all proceeds went to We Can Ride. People are STILL talking 

about the baked potatoes, big wings, and pulled pork sandwiches. What’s the plan for next year? 

Stay tuned! 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED!  

The Harvest Horse Show is right around the corner—October 10th!  
 

We need a LOT of volunteers to help—sell tickets and WCR items, work during the 

demonstration, hand out programs, and helping with the dinner. It’s a great event and a 

great way to show your support for We Can Ride. If you are interested, please contact 

Laura by email (volunteers@wecanride.org) or call the office at 952-934-0057. 

 

We want to tell  

the Twin Cities! 

Do you know any 

service groups 

who might like to hear  

about We Can Ride?  

 

“Feedback Fair” 

Hear about  

We Can Ride’s future  

and our Strategic Plan! 

Location & time TBD 

Keep an eye  

on your email! 
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  Saddle Up Sampler! 
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T A I L S  O F  T H E  T W I N  C I T I E S  

  Small Sacrifice Makes for a BIG IMPACT 

We Can Ride  

is getting a  

new database!  

 

 

 

 

We appreciate your 

patience as we 

transition to this new 

information system.  

If you have new 

contact information, 

please let us know!  

  Memorial Giving 

Gifts in memory of a 

beloved and longtime 

volunteer, was enough 

to provide scholarships 

for 12 riders! 
Memorial gifts for Dave 

Dunson, fed one of our 

therapy horses for 3 months. 

Another year is moving along quickly and I had an epiphany at the coffee shop 

about We Can Ride! It is still very true, that We Can Ride needs and seeks larger 

donors to support our wonderful mission. However, I wanted to spotlight an 

option and idea that I think EVERYONE can help with. 
 

Here was my epiphany…I stop in at my favorite coffee shop several times a 

month. Sometimes, once a week. I always get my favorite iced vanilla chai and 

sometimes treat myself to a French toast muffin (yum!). I thought – “Hey! If I give 

up one trip here a month (one with a muffin), I can easily support We Can Ride at 

$10 per month and not really miss out on my special caffeinated treat. Here is the 

plan I thought of, corresponding with the ‘item’ you might be willing to give up to 

build a legacy: 

  Coffee Club:  $10 per month 

  Lunch Bunch:  $20 per month 

  Dinner Date:  $50 per month 

  Family Movie Night:  $100 per month 
 

If you do the math, these small sacrifices could really add up to make a difference. This newsletter reaches 

approximately 3,500 households and businesses. Here’s what a HUGE difference YOU can make by only 

doing a little: 

  150 people in the Coffee Club:  $18,000 

  75 people in the Lunch Bunch:  $18,000 

  50 people in the Dinner Date:  $30,000 

  30 people Family Movie Night Friends:  $36,000 
 

This totals up to $102,000 and would allow We Can Ride to do so much more! What could we do? We 

could expand programming, open an additional site to reach more people, feed our wonderful horses, show 

a deeper appreciation to our volunteers, staff, and supporters. The biggest bonus is that more scholarship 

money would be available to help those who have financial difficulties and cannot afford lessons. 
 

Here’s your chance to make a big difference by only giving up a little—coffee, lunch, dinner date, or movie 

night.                                      

—Mary Mitten, Executive Director    

     Did you know that We Can Ride accepts  

memorial gifts? If you have someone special 

that has passed, you can submit your contribu-

tion and We Can Ride will honor them by help-

ing others in need. These gifts will go toward 

program costs such as rider scholarships, horse 

care, lesson costs, and volunteer support. 
 

One donor tells us: 
 

“My father passed away and I would like to  

honor him with giving to one of his favorite  

charities. I no longer have a Father’s Day or  

birthday gift to give. But I still want to spend 

the money and keep his memory alive. I think 

he would love knowing his Father’s Day       

present money went to support We Can Ride.” 

Buy stuff online? 

First go through 

GOODSHOP.com 

 

 

 

Shop at your favorite online 

stores through Goodshop.  

Many places donate  

1 to 4% of your purchase! 

 

             Amazon 

             Target 

             Wal Mart 

             Office Depot 

             Best Buy 

             and 100s more! 

 

Don’t forget to choose  

We Can Ride  

as your favorite charity! 
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T A I L S  O F  T H E  T W I N  C I T I E S  

You can ride… 
and look cool doing it. 

 

New shirts, vests, sweatshirts,  

kids clothes, hats 
 

Find it all at the office  

or on our website:   

 
 

wecanride.org/store 

  Many, Many Thanks 

 
     We Can Ride receives AMAZING COMMUNITY SUPPORT. There are so many faithful friends    
     who contribute, both large and small donations—friends who keep us running and strong. Right  

     now, we would like to honor & thanks those who have contributed $500 or more in 2014: 

 
Anonymous 

Betsy K. Adrian 

AgStar 

Ameriprise Financial 

Nadine Anthony 

Barr Engineering Co. 

Gary Behling 

Melena D. Bellin 

Black River 

Tim & Alicia Blank 

Felecia Boyd 

Butzow Family Foundation 

Canterbury Park Minnesota Fund 

Nancy & Eric Chalmers 

Jason Connolly & Karen Teff 

Denise & Richard Cota 

Crabtree’s Garden Gate 

Kay Daegar 

Marv & Kelly Dietrich 

Elizabeth Quinlan Foundation 

Jeff & Kristen Evanson 

Dan Fisk 

Kate Gorman 

Groves Foundation 

Janet Hegland 

Sandra & Gary Horning 

Iron Cowgirl, LLC 

Kristen & Ronald Johnson 

Raymond Kervina 

John Kirby 

Brian Leto 

Patrick Linder 

Thomas Lueck 

Minnesota Hunter Jumper 

Assoc 

William and Sheri Nichols 

Jackie Regan 

Timothy Welch Memorial Fund 

P Riley-Goldberg 

Bill Roth 

Richard and Patricia Rowan 

Anna Smith Rodel 

Spicola Family Foundation 

Jordan Stradtman 

Tina Syring-Petrocchi 

Amy & Brent Taber 

Tanbark Horse Show 

Dana & Ken Teff 

Robert M. Adams Foundation 

St. Paul Foundation 

Thomson Reuter 

Brad Thorsen 

Veterans of Foreign Wars 

Bill Voedisch & Laurie 

Carlson 

Linda Carlson Wescott 

Your Cause 

Cary & Gary Zahrbock 
 

  Shirts, Hats & More 

CARTOON  

CONTEST! 
  

 

 

 

Who likes to draw? 
 

Calling all riders, 

volunteers, parents, 

with a creative eye,  

a funny bone… 

and a pencil!  
 

Submit your original 

cartoons to the office 

or scan & email them: 

office@wecanride.org 
 

Themes or characters 

should be horse-related. 

 

 

 

 

All formats are 

accepted—whether 

pen, pencil, or 

computer graphic. 

 

Cartoons that make 

us laugh will appear in 

We Can Ride emails, 

newsletters,  

or who knows… 

maybe on the website 

or a coffee mug! 

 

 

DEADLINE:   

November 30 

New colors & designs 
Coming this Fall! 
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Have you been getting 

our emails? If not—send 

your updated email 

address to 

office@wecanride.org 

  

 

T A I L S  O F  T H E  T W I N  C I T I E S  

Congratulations to Anne Anderson, We Can Ride’s very own PATH Intl. 

Region 6 Instructor of the Year! Anne has been with We Can Ride for 

21 years and has given countless hours and heart to the program.  As 

described by one parent of a child in the program, “No matter the 

weather or end of a long day, Anne is always in good spirits and 

upbeat—we saw this reflected in the volunteers. They genuinely 

appreciated and respected her. Her classes were positive and her gentle 

sense of humor kept the atmosphere light, even if the air was heavy. I 

really appreciated how Anne encouraged my daughter to her full 

potential.”  

Anne will be honored at the PATH International Conference this year 

in Ohio where she will be eligible to win National Instructor of the Year.  Anne—we are so 

proud to have you as one of the team, and in our eyes you have already won! 

Instructor of the Year! 
Answers to Horse Quiz:  1: Nostrils 2: Directly in front and behind of them & under their head   

3: 180 degrees each     4: Arabian    5: 300    6: Both    7: 24 lbs    8: 10 gallons   

We love our We Can Ride horses but how much do we really know about them?   

Take this quiz to see how much you know and hopefully learn something new. 
 

1. Horses breathe through their:  mouth?   nostrils?  or both? 
2. Horses have a great range of view but where are their 3 “blind spots”? 

3. How many degrees can a horse’s ear rotate? 
4. What breed of horse has one fewer vertebrae & one less rib? 

5. Approximately how many different breeds are there?    150?   300?   530?   1000? 
6. Do horses sleep:  standing?    laying down?    both? 
7. A typical adult horse would eat up to how many pounds of food per day?   11?  24?  36? 

8. Approximately how much water do they drink per day?     
          10 gallons?   30 gallons?   40 gallons? 

  Horse Trivia! 
From a rider’s parent: 

  

“We Can Ride has made 

such a difference in my 

son’s life. I’m thankful 

for all you and the 

horses do and 

especially for the 

volunteers who give so 

much of their time and 

even a piece of their 

heart.” 

 
Our 3rd Annual Buy a Bale has officially ENDED. We came close to 

reaching our goal of $36,000.  

 
We would like to take this time to thank everyone who participated! 
This fundraiser is a perfect example of how a lot of small donations can 

make a big difference. 
 

Congratulations to our winners: 
Minnetonka Horse of the Year—Mort 
East Wind Farm Horse of the Year—Thor 
Top Rider Earner—Hannah and Sam 

Top Volunteer Earner—Volunteer, Bill Walsh 
 
Top Earners hosted Carrot Cake Parties to celebrate the success of  

Buy a Bale and honor the Horses of the Year!! 
 

Prize for raising $200 

  Buy a Bale 



 

 
  
 I would like to become a member of We Can Ride for $45. 

 Membership includes discounts at local businesses and 10% off our We Can Ride merchandise. 
 

   Æ We Can Ride Membership - $45 annual fee (good thru 12-31-2016)    

 
I would like to make a one-time donation to We Can Rideôs mission: 

      Æ $500      Æ $250      Æ $100      Æ $50      Æ $30      Æ$15     Æ$__________ 

 

 
Æ   My check payable to “We Can Ride” is enclosed. 
Æ   Please charge my gift of $_______________ to: 
 Æ  VISA Æ  MasterCard       Æ  American Express      Æ  Discover  

 

Card No._____________________________________Exp. Date ____________ 

 

Name on Card_________________________________Code on back_________ 

 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

Æ  Please update my email _________________________________________________ 

Æ  I am eligible for an ADDITIONAL MATCH from my company     Æ  Form Enclosed 

Æ  My gift is:     Æ  in honor of      Æ  in memory of      ____________________________________________ 

            Please notify:  ______________________________________________ 
 

 

Please return this form with your donation to: 
²Ŝ /ŀƴ wƛŘŜ   tΦhΦ .ƻȄ ммлн   aƛƴƴŜǘƻƴƪŀΣ ab   рропр 

 -ÁËÅ 4ÈÅ )ÍÐÁÃÔ #ÈÁÌÌÅÎÇÅ 
2ÅÐÌÙ -ÅÍÏÒÁÎÄÕÍ 

 
                                  0ÌÅÁÓÅ ÐÒÉÎÔ ÏÒ ÁǣØ ÌÁÂÅÌȡ            

  TO:    Mary M. Mitten   FROM:  

            Executive Director             

            We Can Ride 

         
 
Æ  YES, Mary, you can count on me to take advantage of this wonderful opportunity to make an impact 

on the organization’s important mission of serving those living with physical, cognitive, emotional and 

behavioral disabilities through therapeutic horseback riding.  Enclosed is my tax-deductible gift.   
 

 

 I would like to begin making my monthly contribution to We Can Ride until I ask you to stop,          

Æ    Coffee Club, $10 per month    

Æ Lunch Bunch, $25 per month    

Æ    Dinner Date, $50 per month    

 Æ Family Movie Night, $100 per month    

 Æ Other _______ (minimum of $10 per month) 

 



We Can Ride, Inc. 

PO Box 1102 

Minnetonka, MN  55345 

Phone:     952-934-0057 

Fax:         952-974-9688 

Email:      office@wecanride.org 

Website:  www.WeCanRide.org 

 

 

Congratulations to Denise Cota, We Can Ride’s “Volunteer of the Year” for 

2014!  She helps in every possible area of the organization. She is a feeder, barn 

aide, helps at special events, and lends a hand in the office.  If you have met 

Denise, it won’t surprise you that she inspires others to learn and do more by 

always filling the barn with laughter and cheerfulness.  

 

She has been a rock star in getting our “bulk mailings” out in a timely manner. 

Denise and her crew, which includes her supportive husband, have come in and 

gotten the mailings done when we so desperately needed it. She not only shows 

up in order to help WCR, she also recognizes and appreciates her fellow 

volunteers. For several years, Denise has not been able to attend the Chefs’ 

Brigade Dinner—due to her “snowbird status!” However, she still bought a table 

full of tickets for volunteers to attend! This act of generosity and kindness is just 

one example of how she goes above and beyond...and all 

this is why Denise Cota is 2014’s Volunteer of the Year! 

 

We Can Ride is very fortunate to have Denise as a 

volunteer, cheerleader, donor, but most of all, our 

friend. 

  Volunteer of the Year! 

Denise Cota 


